Draft Minutes

Swanton Public Library
Board of Trustees
March 13, 2019
The regular meeting of the Swanton Public Library Board of Trustees was held on Wednesday, March 13, 2019. In attendance at the meeting were:
Rebecca Rupp, Chairman

Kathy Kneebone, Secretary 
Faith Dubois, Trustee, 
Nicole Gadous, Trustee 
Barbara Sargent, Trustee

Caleb Rupp, Director

Anita Parah, Member of the public
Ron Kilburn, Member of the public 
Neil Langevin, Library Custodian

Abby Miller, Library Bookkeeper
1. Meeting called to order at 6:02
2. Our new bookkeeper Abby Miller was introduced. She and Caleb informed us of the online banking they are in the process of putting in place. After discussion of how the treasurer, bookkeeper and director will work together, without a trustee committed to the treasurer position, a motion was made for Abby to have check signing authority. Kathy Kneebone Motion/ Nicole Gadous second, motion carried. 

3. Election of New Officers: Barbara Sargent made a motion to nominate Becky Rupp as Chair, Kathy Kneebone second, Motion carried. 

With no other Trustee interested in the position of Secretary, Kathy Kneebone will continue as secretary.
Nicole Gadouas has agreed to serve as treasurer.

4. The conflict of interest policy was reviewed and distributed for signing.

5. Kathy Kneebone made a motion to approve the minutes from February, Faith Dubois second, motion carried. .

6. No Treasurer Report. 
7. Discussion of the audit as well as the need for financial paperwork needed from Kathy Messier. Becky will contact Kathy Messier to ask her to ship this as soon as possible for the audit.

8. Caleb presented the Director’s Report, see attached. The report didn’t include the total number of patrons visiting the library that month which was 1,288.                                                 There was discussion of the Farmer’s Market, with various ideas of it being moved to the park, as well as the possibility of additional vendors including crafters, fresh produce and possibly a library book table to commit to this weekly event. 
9. Old Business: Becky has a quote from Kinney Pike for our insurance on the contents of the library. Nicole Gadous made a motion to accept the quote, Barb Sargent Second, Motion carried.                                                                                  Grant Application Updates: Carol Lizotte is looking for additional information regarding the 21Century Grant. Notes from the Grant Meeting that Caleb held in February distributed and reviewed. Another meeting regarding grants will be Friday, March 15 from 12-2. 

10. New Business:                                                                 Programs for adults, Becky is looking into getting another Author’s Panel together again this year, as it was well received last year.                                                              There is a definite want for a book club of sorts at the senior apartments, ideas for this are being worked on.                                                Building Issues: Caleb will be meeting with Dave Winchester regarding general building improvements.                                                 

Library Board meeting schedule: The meeting will now be on the second Thursday of the month at 6 pm.
11. At 8:05 Kathy Kneebone made a motion to enter executive session for a personnel issue, Nicole Gadous Second, motion carried. 

At 8:35 Barb Sargent made a motion to exit Executive Session, Nicole Gadous Second, Motion passed. No action taken in executive session. 
12. The meeting was adjourned at 8:38
13. The next scheduled meeting is April 11, 2019

Respectfully Submitted, 

Kathy Kneebone, Secretary

